## Town of New Boston

## Selectmen's Meeting Minutes

## June 30, 1997

A regular meeting of the Board of Selectmen was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Chairman Carlstrom.

PRESENT: Gordon A. Carlstrom, Selectman

Harold C. Strong, Selectman Susan J. Clay, Selectman

Todd I. Selig, Town Administrator

Selectman Clay made a motion to approve the Selectmen's Meeting Minutes from May 19, 1997. Selectman Strong seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.

Selectman Clay made a motion to approve the Selectmen's Meeting Minutes from June 2, 1997, with corrections. Selectman Strong seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.

Selectman Clay made a motion to approve the Selectmen's Meeting Minutes from June 24, 1997. Selectman Strong seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.

The Board did not have an opportunity to review the Selectmen's Meeting Minutes from June 16, 1997.

At 7:00 p.m., the Board of Selectmen and Mr. Selig toured the New Boston Air Force Tracking Station with the Commander, Lt. Col. George T. Cavalli. The tour was extremely informative and provided the Board and Commander Cavalli with an opportunity to meet one another and discuss Town affairs. The Commander stressed that he desires to open the facility up to the general community as much as possible. The Board felt that this was an outstanding idea and offered their assistance whenever possible toward this end. The tour ended at approximately 9:15 p.m.

The Board returned to the Town Office at 9:30 p.m. and met with Mr. Eric Horton of 20 McCollum Road concerning his application for a temporary trailer permit in order for him to locate a mobile home on his property until his home, which was recently destroyed by fire, is rebuilt. Sandy Gallup was also in attendance. Chairman Carlstrom read aloud the public notice which was posted to warn the general public of the hearing. Abutters were also notified. A notice was run in the Goffstown News. There being no objections from those in attendance, Chairman Carlstrom closed the public hearing at 9:35 p.m. Selectman Strong made a motion to grant the temporary trailer permit for a period of one year as per local ordinance. Selectman Clay seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.

At 9:40 p.m., the Selectmen met with Recreation Director Sandy Gallup for her monthly meeting with the Board. Director Gallup updated the Board on the Summer Concert Series schedule, progress on the Old Coach Road Ballfield, and the 1997 Summer Camp Program. Mrs. Gallup expressed her relief that the Summer Staff was outstanding and that morale and excitement was at a very high level with the new Summer Director, Any LeClaire.

The next Department Head Meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, July 9, 1997, at 9:00 a.m. in the Town Hall Conference Room.

The Board approved the Town's participation in the New Hampshire Municipal Association Electricity Aggregate Program. The program is designed to pool municipal buying power throughout the State of New Hampshire in order to purchase electricity in bulk at lower rates once deregulation becomes effective in the Granite State.

The Board felt that even though the application/approval process is moving slowly in regard the wetland permits for culvert repair/replacements on McCurdy Road, Clark Hill Road, and Meadow Road, the Highway Department should not undertake work on these structures without first obtaining the appropriate State wetland permits.

The Board authorized Mr. Selig to utilize the gratis services of a prospective intern at the Town Office.

The next regular Selectmen's Meeting is scheduled for July 14, 1997.

The Board signed Intent-to-Cut forms.

7/14/97

The Board reviewed and/or signed other miscellaneous correspondence and materials.

Selectman Clay made a motion to adjourn at 10:30 p.m. Selectman Strong seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.

Respectfully submitted,

Town Administrator